The meeting of November 27, 2006, was continued at 8:00 a.m. Mr. Laverty, Mr. Reardon and Mr. Noonan were present.

Mr. Simmons and the Board discussed the letter from RRC regarding their proposal for FY08 maintenance of personal property CAMA system.

Mr. Simmons and the Board discussed the memo from DOR dated June 1, 2006 on the local taxation of wireless telecommunications carriers.

Mr. Simmons presented the Board with two paid-off warrants record:

- 1. Sewer betterment 56 Woodfall Rd, Harold and Beatrice Ponn
- 2. Street betterment 70 Middlecot St, Arthur and Mary Patsiades

Mr. Simmons had supplied the information requested by Chairman Laverty regarding tax exempt properties in B elmont and possible PILOTs, which the Board discussed.

Mr. Simmons and the Board discussed the excess levy capacity and possible solutions.

The Board met with the Board of Selectmen to continue the discussion on excess levy capacity.

The Board voted to hold the next meeting on Wednesday, December 20, 2006 at 7:30 a.m.

On motion by Mr. Reardon, seconded by Mr. Laverty, passed unanimously, the meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

C. Brendan Noonan, III Secretary

BCN:ad